

Building Their Future: Celebrating Faith, Family, and Academic Excellence

June 4, 2014

Dear Parents,

As we complete the 2013-2014 school year I would like to share some information with you regarding the 2014-2015 school year.

Our school prep day is scheduled for Wednesday, August 13<sup>th</sup>, from 5:00PM to 8:00PM. School kits will be available for pick-up on that day as will be sign-up for sports, daycare, and hot lunch. If you have chosen the 11 month plan for your tuition payments, your first payment is due this month. If you chose the 10 month payment plan, your first payment is due in July. If you chose the 9 month plan, your first payment is due in August. As per archdiocesan policy, no students can be admitted for the 2014-2015 school year until all balances, tuition, fees, are paid from the 2013-2014 school year.

We have two staff members that will be retiring this year. Our PreK Teacher, Mrs. Marguerite Skimel, and our PreK Aide, Mrs. Karen Mrozek. We thank them for all the many dedicated years they have devoted to our school and our children. We will honor Mrs. Skimel and Mrs. Mrozek at the 9:30AM Mass this Sunday, June 8<sup>th</sup>. Please join us as we ask for God's blessings and give thanks.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all of our volunteers who give so generously of their time, to our parent association, school board, our parent patrol, and to all the parents who have cooperated with us throughout the year to make St. Symphorosa School the best place for our children. Most importantly, thank you for choosing St. Symphorosa School. It is the best investment you will ever make for your children!

I hope to see everyone at our annual Family Fest which is July 10-13. Come and make new friends and renew old friendships. We can still use more volunteers. If you want to take care of your service hours give us a call either at school 773 585 6888 or call the rectory 773 767 1523. If you need to contact me during the summer months you can call me at school or email me at <a href="mailto:principalmm@stsymphorosaschool.org">principalmm@stsymphorosaschool.org</a>

May God continue to bless you and your family.

Margaret Mary Kowalczyk

## **MARK YOUR CALENDARS:**

June 6 – Last day 10:00AM Dismissal

June 8 - Mass 9:30AM in honor of Mrs. Skimel & Mrs. Mrozek

June 16 – First tuition payment due (11 month plan)

July 10-13 Family Fest

July 16 – First tuition payment due (10 month plan)

August 13 - School Prep Day 5PM to 8PM

August 25 – First day of school for Grades 1-8 **NOON DISMISSAL**